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November 5, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will benefit the residents of King County by continuing to provide sewer service to the City of Black Diamond (Black Diamond) in the most efficient and cost effective manner through a partnership with the Soos Creek Water and Sewer District  (District). 

The legislation will authorize execution of an agreement that allows King County (County) to continue using the District’s facilities for conveyance of regional wastewater flows from Black Diamond to County facilities. Under this new agreement, the County will pay the District capital costs for sewer capacity and continue to reimburse the District for the operations and maintenance for existing and planned District-owned facilities necessary to serve Black Diamond. The County’s cost for use of the District’s facilities is far more cost effective than the County constructing new facilities to serve existing customers and projected growth in Black Diamond. Further, the District assumes the risk of projected growth with the County reimbursing the District for its capital costs only when there are new sewer connections.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following:

· The County shall have capacity rights in the District’s existing (or Class E Assets), the Class 10 Assets (those that will be constructed within 10 years) and the Class 25 Assets (those that will be constructed within 25 years) for the County’s conveyance of regional wastewater flows from Black Diamond.
· The County and the District have agreed on improvements and upgrades that have been or may be constructed within a 10 to 25 year period by the District to accommodate the District’s wastewater flows and the County’s regional flows from Black Diamond during the term of the agreement.
· For the County’s use of the District’s assets to convey regional flows, the County will pay the District based on a formula provided in Attachment A to the Ordinance which will cover the County’s capital cost share and expenses associated with the District’s operations and maintenance of these assets.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of effective, accountable regional and local government by partnering with the District to provide reliable sewer service to residents of the City of Black Diamond in a cost effective manner.

In developing the legislation, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged the District in discussions and negotiations on the agreement and sought input from several local sewer agencies that are members of the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee. DNRP worked to incorporate their input into the legislation.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by providing sewer service to the City of Black Diamond in the most efficient and cost effective manner for ratepayers.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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